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Tel Nos (D382) 74963 2A Strathmore Street
Broughty Ferry
Dundee DD5 2NL

14th December 1992

’

Sir Adrian Cadbury
Rising Sun House
Bakers lLane

Knowle

Solihull

West Midlands B93 8PT

Dear Sir Adrian Cadbury

Your letter of 20th November was greatly appreciated,
as was the copy of your Committee's Final Report,
which 1 received on 2nd December,

My personal view is that the recommendations incor-
porated in your Committee's "Code of Best Practice"
should not prove onerous for any listed company.
Failure by a board of directors to comply with such
fundemental aspects of corporate governance should,

in fact, be a2 matter of concern for that organisation's
shareholders and employees.,

1 also note that your Committee is to retaim responsi-
bility for the implementation and monitoring of the

new "Code" in the foreseeable future, and this, toe, is
to be welcomed, not least because it will preovide a de-
grees of moral authority and centinuity.

Thank you again for your courtecus and practical res-
ponse to my origimal letter.

Yours sincerely
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ELLEN R. SCHNEIDER-LENNE TAUNUSANLAGE 12
MEMBER OF THE BOARD OF MANAGING DIRECTORS D-6000 FRANKFURT AM MAIN 1

DEUTSGHE BANK AG PHONE (69) 7150-3002
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16 December 1992

Sir Adrian Cadbury
Committee on

the Financial Aspects
of Corporate Governance
Moorgate Place

GB - London EC2P 2BJ

Dean for Retian

Thank you very much for your Kind letter of 9 December 1992 with your
comments on the Stockton Lecture which I gave at the London Business
School recently.

Corporate Governance is a subject which I find extremely interesting,
not least because the approaches to basically the same types of
problems are at first glance so different in the UK and in Germany.
When one 1ooks into matters more closely one finds that the informal
structures which you also describe are actually very similar and
depend for their effectiveness on the quality of the people involved.

I am and T always was aware that the suggestion that directors should
only hold one non-executive post was never addressed in the report of
your Committee and my reference in the Lecture did not mean to imply
so. I have found it in a paper published in the US as well as in
newspaper articles which appeared both in the UK and in the US. As
you know from the text of my Lecture I am not against a limitation of
outside directorships, I would only warn against Timiting it to one.
Harmann Jocef Abs has always maintained that he was in fact pleased
that the lawgivers saw fit to Took after his health by cutting down
the number of directorships a single person can hold.

Personally I have limited myself to 5 German supervisory board
memberships which is much fewer than normal for someone in my
position because I felt that I would not be able to do my job
properly if I took on any additional ones. The number has of course
to be seen against the fact that a supervisory board membership is
much Tess demanding than a UK board membership.

I have indeed received a copy of the Committee's Final Report and I
find it well balanced. It will be easy for me to give it my
whole-hearted support.
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